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ACTION 
MT. HOOD COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

DATE:   
 

ITEM TITLE:  
 

CONTACT PERSON:  Roxanne Richardson, Executive Assistant to the Board of Education 
 

 
SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF MINUTES – May 7, 2024   
   

Session 1103 
 
A special meeting of the Mt. Hood Community College District Board of Education was held on 
May 7, 2024, with a Student Town Hall with the Board at 12:00 pm, held in the Student Union 
and via Zoom. 
 
1.0 CALL TO ORDER 
Members present:  Andrew Speer, board chair, Diane McKeel, vice chair, Annette Mattson, 
Diane Noriega, ShaToyia Bentley, Dana Stroud 
 
Additional Attendees:  Jennifer DeMent, vice president, Finance and Administration, John 
Hamblin, vice president, Student Development, Al Sigala, vice president, College Advancement, 
Rozina Lethe, Student Leadership and Engagement Coordinator, ASMHCC  
 
Speer called the Student Town Hall to order at 12:00 p.m.   
 
2.0 STUDENT TOWN HALL WITH THE BOARD 
Speer welcomed everyone to the Student Town Hall and introductions of the board and Rozina 
Lethe, Student Leadership and Engagement Coordinator, ASMHCC, who helped arrange the 
event, were made. Following introductions, Speer discussed the current bond development 
process that the college has been undergoing, in order to explore a possible bond measure, and 
provided an overview of what a capitol bond is for attendees. Next, students were given an 
opportunity to provide feedback on the bond development process, share their experiences as 
students of MHCC, and ask questions about the bond and other areas of interest. 
 
Students provided feedback regarding: 

• Campus water fountain functionality and locations 

• Restroom conditions and functionality 
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• Food services, facilities, and options 

• Accessibility and paving of areas not as easy to access 

• Beautification of campus 

• Bus stops  

• Country flags in the Student Union and flags that were not represented 

• The college and response to the state of Palestinian affairs 
 

Board members thanked students for participating in the Student Town Hall and for sharing 
their feedback with the board.  
 
This was a listening session and no action was taken. 
 
3.0  ADJOURNMENT         
The student town hall was adjourned at 1:02 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 

Clerk       Board Chair 
 
Minutes recorded by Roxanne Richardson, Executive Assistant to the Board of Education.  
 
 


